MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES SUMMER 2007
OFFICERS’ REPORTS
CHAIR

Appointments

· Ed Galvin appointed Chair of the Outreach Committee

· Becky Simmons reappointed Chair of the Finding Aids Award Committee

· Christie Lutz reappointed to the Finding Aids Award Committee

· Jim Gerencser and Cheryl Stadel-Bevans appointed to the Finance Committee

· Kristen Turner reappointed to the Education Committee

· Brian Keough, Kate Colligan, Elizabeth McCallister, and Diana Shenk appointed to the Education Committee

· Mike Knies appointed to the Meetings Coordinating Committee

· Rachel Donaldson, Diana Hevener, and Ellie Kidd appointed to the Membership Development Committee

Correspondence

· Letter to Jerry McCoy expressing support for the Peabody Collection after the fire and offering MARAC’s assistance. Followed up with an email & a phone call inquiring about needs.

· Letter and agreement with Jamestown 2007 to utilize logo at Williamsburg meeting.

Administrator

· Reviewed 2007-2008 contract and suggested revisions to document including removing references to paper ballots and printed membership directories

New Business
· Draft resolution to establish Ad-Hoc Committee on Disaster Response and Preparedness. At Steering Committee Meeting, we will prepare the charge for Ad Hoc Committee (See attachment)

DRAFT RESOLUTION 
  
Whereas two MARAC member institutions experienced disasters in the spring of 2007 
  
Whereas the Society of American Archivists initiated May Day as a tool to promote and encourage disaster preparedness in 2006 
  
Whereas the Council of State Archivists designed a Pocket Response (PReP) kit 
  
Therefore be it resolved that MARAC will establish an ad hoc committee to investigate the creation of a disaster response team and the establishment of a disaster relief fund. 
  
Respectfully submitted,

Susan McElrath
ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,098 members: 1,005 Regular Members, 49 Retired Members, and 44 Student Members.   The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C. 189

Delaware 41

Maryland 170

New Jersey 151

New York 250

Pennsylvania 218

Virginia 144

West Virginia 14

 

Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.

Membership Directory
The 1st edition of the 2007 Membership Directory was e-mailed as a .PDF file to the membership on February 8th.  The 2nd edition will be e-mailed next week.

Membership Renewal Mailing
The membership renewal mailing will be produced and mailed to all members next week.  As noted in the Nominations & Elections Committee report, it will include survey questions on the electronic voting process in a tear-off survey at the bottom of the page.

Office Update
I will be moving my office into my home fulltime starting October 1, 2007.  This will mean an address and fax number change for MARAC, but I’m uncertain at this time if I’ll be able to move the current telephone number.  
Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator

VICE CHAIR (INCLUDING MEETINGS COORDINATING COMMITTEE)

Upcoming Meeting:
Williamsburg, VA November 1-3, 2007 

Hotel: Williamsburg Marriott

Room Rate: Single/Double - $139/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jodi Koste and Jennifer McDaid

Reception Location: College of William and Mary

Tours: There will be three tours: Historic Jamestown, Williamsburg Winery, and Fine Dining with Chef Jon

Notes: The LAC will use the Jamestown 2007 logo on Williamsburg Conference materials. MARAC signed a partner and a logo agreement. 

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Kristine Kaske-Martin and Joan Echtenkamp Klein

Program Theme: “Celebrate!: Virginia’s 400th and MARAC’s 35th Anniversaries.”

Plenary Address: “Little Big Town: Rediscovering ‘The Chiefest Cittie In Virginia’” - Dr. Cary Carson, retired Vice President, Colonial Williamsburg, and Senior Principal Investigator, Jamestown Reassessment Project, will present new, archaeological discoveries and historical research which rehabilitate the reputation of the oldest town in English America.

Luncheon Address: “Thus Spoke Powhatan: Revitalizing Virginia Algonquian for The New World.” Blair Rudes, Associate Professor, Applied Linguistics Program, Department of English, University of North Carolina at Charlotte will discuss his efforts to resurrect the Virginia Algonquian language and teach it to the actors in The New World.

Sessions: There will be 21 sessions

The printed program will be mailed on August 10.

Future Meetings:
Chautauqua Institution, NY May 1-3, 2008
Hotel: Athenaeum Hotel

Room Rate: Single/Double - $130/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jonathan Schmitz and Jim Tammaro

The LAC held a meeting in June to discuss meeting spaces. 

The LAC is planning to have a booth in the exhibit area at the Williamsburg meeting and will also be arranging for the purchase of T-shirts to be used by LAC members to promote the Chautauqua meeting. LAC members will wear these T-shirts for identification at the Chautauqua meeting as well.

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Ann Marie Przybyla and Pam Cassidy Whitenack

The Co-Chairs have finalized a committee of 8 additional members. 

Program Theme: Chautauqua 2008: Education Outside the Box

Vice-Chair’s Report to the Steering Committee (continued) 

Plenary: The Program Committee is going to contact David McCullough. If that falls through, the backup is Alan Taylor, who won a Pulitzer for

his book on Cooperstown.

Program Sessions: The Program Committee would like this conference to be different. Some ideas being explored are having the program sessions be offered in tracks. One of those tracks will consist of brainstorming sessions focusing on different topics suggested by MARAC members and run by a facilitator. 

Washington, DC  Fall 2008
Susan McElrath spoke with Alison Brennan of the Washington, DC Hiltons on July 12. It is still too early for the Hiltons to commit to definite meeting times. Jennie and Susan visited the Hyatt Regency on July 18. The space was beautiful, but the Hyatt did not have availability for any of the dates we suggested in the fall. We also learned that in DC, October is a special month in DC and the hotel costs would be higher. So we would definitely need to try to meet in November. 

I have asked Sandra Lopez at the Hyatt to look into Spring 2009 dates for me, out of curiosity, but I suspect this will be considered too far in advance for their scheduling.

Christina Zamon suggested that the National Press Club might be a good location and is going to put me in touch with the facility manager there. There are a few issues with this, as people would probably have to find accommodation on their own, but I will follow up on this and see if this would be feasible. 

I am also going to start exploring options in other locations in the DC metro area, such as Silver Spring, Bethesda, and Rockville. I would prefer to have a location locked down by the end of September.

Spring 2009/Fall 2009
There has been some correspondence with Suni Johnson in Shepherdstown, VA, about holding a MARAC conference there. Unfortunately, both the Clarion in Shepherdstown, and the National Conservation Training Center in Shepherdstown were too small for MARAC. Debra Basham is looking into other West Virginia options, such as the Canaan Resort and Greenbriar.

Other possible locations for future meetings include: Western Maryland (Frederick/Hagerstown/Antietam); Newark and Hoboken in NJ; and State College, Philadelphia, and Harrisburg in Pennsylvania; and Brooklyn, NY. Some of this will all depend on how the Fall 2008 meeting works out.

Vice-Chair’s Report to the Steering Committee (continued) 

Workshops:
MCC will be coordinating the conference workshops starting with the Williamsburg meeting. The Vice Chair will appoint two workshop coordinators at the Williamsburg meeting. One will serve for a one-year term and one will serve for a two-year term. The Vice Chair served as workshop coordinator for the Williamsburg meeting - there will be three workshops held - one on digitization, one on disaster planning, and one on recent developments in copyright.

Membership: 

Michael Knies and Dale Patterson joined the MCC after the Scranton meeting. Two members are rotating off/eligible for renewal at the Williamsburg meeting: Amy Schindler and Pam Whitenack.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jennie Levine, Vice Chair

SECRETARY 

Minutes submitted.
 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday July 27, 2007 in Baltimore, MD.

1. Third Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached)

· The income is from membership dues, bank and investment interest, Spring 2007 and Fall 2007 conference income, and vendor contributions to MARAC.

· Expenses are from our yearly insurance premium, the Lamoureux Company fees, accountant fees for the preparation of MARAC’s 990s, the publication of the MAA, Spring 2007 conference costs, awards and scholarship expenses, and MARAC’s contribution to the Sarnoff Library.

1. The MARAC FY2008 Budget is attached. The Finance Committee has approved the FY2008 budget and forwards it to the Steering Committee for its adoption.

1. The Spring 2007 (Scranton) meeting report is attached. There is a few additional expenses to be reported but it looks like the meeting has posted an exceptional profit.

1. The Fall 2007 Meeting in Williamsburg has incurred approximately $200 in expenses for vendor mailings. The meeting also has two single table exhibitors signed up in the last quarter.

Respectfully submitted,

John LeGloahec, Treasurer

ARCHIVIST 
In April I produced and was able to deliver all the requisite award 

certificates to MARAC officers for the Scranton meeting.  We are 

progressing with our project to produce PDFs for prior MARAC conference 

programs--with the goal of having all such programs made easily 

accessible on the MARAC website.  Several important accessions have 

arrived in the Archives--from luminaries such as Lisa Mangiafico, John 

LeGloahec, Jim Stimpert, and Susan McElrath.   I have recently assisted 

several MARAC officers with reference queries.   Looking forward to 

seeing you on Friday--I will have my station wagon nearby so I can 

accession more records on Friday as appropriate.

    I appreciate being given the opportunity to allow Lara D'Agaro, one 

of our graduate student assistants, to sit in at the Steering Committee 

meeting in Scranton.  We had a memorable table setting and it was a 

memorable event!
Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist 
